
From: LeMoine, Leigh
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Baker, Josh <JoshBaker@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 6/4/2012 10:12:45 AM

Subject: FW: Meeting with Governor Haley

Please advise. Thanks, Leigh
 
From: Buff, Susan [mailto:SBuff@ed.sc.gov] 

Sent: Monday, June 04, 2012 10:08 AM

To: LeMoine, Leigh

Cc: Brenan, Michael; Bosket, Charmeka; English, Scott

Subject: RE: Meeting with Governor Haley
 
Leigh, I have everyone on board for Wednesday, June 20th  at 3:30 pm to meet with Governor Haley at the State 
House.  Does Governor Haley’s staff still have the information that we provided concerning the Smarter Balanced 
MOU that will be discussed?  Let me know if you need anything.  Susan
 
Susan Buff
Susan R. Buff
Administrative Coordinator
Office of the State Superintendent
1429 Senate Street, Suite 1006
Columbia, SC  29201
803-734-8491
 
 
 
From: LeMoine, Leigh [mailto:LeighLeMoine@gov.sc.gov] 

Sent: Friday, June 01, 2012 12:14 PM

To: Buff, Susan

Subject: RE: Meeting with Governor Haley
 
HI Susan, could we do 3:30 pm on Wednesday, June 20th here at the Statehouse?
 
Thanks,

Leigh
 
From: Buff, Susan [mailto:SBuff@ed.sc.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, May 29, 2012 1:46 PM

To: LeMoine, Leigh

Subject: RE: Meeting with Governor Haley
 
Hi Leigh,  I hope you had an enjoyable Memorial Day weekend.  I am following up on our request for Dr. Zais to meet 
with Governor Haley. Have you had an opportunity to determine whether June 20 is an option for us?  Susan
 
Susan Buff
Susan R. Buff
Administrative Coordinator
Office of the State Superintendent
1429 Senate Street, Suite 1006
Columbia, SC  29201
803-734-8491
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From: Buff, Susan 

Sent: Thursday, May 17, 2012 2:29 PM

To: 'LeMoine, Leigh'

Subject: RE: Meeting with Governor Haley
 
Great, thanks.  Susan
 
From: LeMoine, Leigh [mailto:LeighLeMoine@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Thursday, May 17, 2012 11:10 AM

To: Buff, Susan

Cc: Bosket, Charmeka

Subject: RE: Meeting with Governor Haley
 
Hi Susan, I’ll check on the Governor’s schedule and be in touch.  Thanks, Leigh
 
From: Buff, Susan [mailto:SBuff@ed.sc.gov]
Sent: Thursday, May 17, 2012 10:25 AM

To: LeMoine, Leigh

Cc: Bosket, Charmeka

Subject: Meeting with Governor Haley
 
Good morning Leigh, 
 
I need your assistance in setting up a meeting for Dr. Zais, Mike Brenan, and Charmeka Bosket to meet with Governor 
Haley to discuss the Smarter Balanced Consortium MOU.  I have held the entire day on June 20 in the hope that 
the Governor would have some time that day.  They should only need about 20 minutes of her time.  If June 20 
is not a possibility, I will need to go back to Mr. Brenan to determine another day that is available on his 
calendar. 
 
Please let me know if you can work us in, or whether I need to look for other possibilities.  Thank you.   Susan
 
Susan Buff
Susan R. Buff
Administrative Coordinator
Office of the State Superintendent
1429 Senate Street, Suite 1006
Columbia, SC  29201
803-734-8491
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